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KINGBOROUGH BOWLS CLUB INC.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

&

PRESENTATION OF

ANNUAL REPORTS & FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

May 2012

Kingborough Bowls Club Inc.

Registered offices and greens situated at 1615 Channel Highway, MARGATE Tasmania

Postal address for service of notices: PO Box 42, MARGATE Tas   7054

Telephone/fax: 03 6267 2197

Public Officer 2011/12: Maureen Sculthorpe, 78 Slatterys Road, ELECTRONA Tas   7054

KINGBOROUGH BOWLS CLUB Inc.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, SUNDAY 6 MAY 2012

HELD AT THE CLUBROOMS     2PM

AGENDA

1. Opening

2. Apologies, registration & acceptance of Proxy forms.

3. Confirmation of Minutes of AGM held 7th May 2011 and Special General Meetings held   3 November and 8 December 2011.

4. Receive Annual Reports for the 2011-2012 year.

5. Receive the Annual Financial Statement for the year ending 31-3-2012.

6. Awarding of Certificates of Merit.

7. Receive update on the progress of the Indoor Bowls Centre.

8. Determine the Annual Subscriptions for the 2012-2013 season.

9. Approve Honoraria for 2012-2013 as recommended by the Board.

10. Declare the election of Patron, Officers of the Club and Chairpersons of Sub-Committees.

11. Appointment of an Auditor for the 2012-2013 year.

12. General Business

· Presentation of sample of mens bowls trousers for discussion and consideration by members

· Discussion regarding formation of Entertainment Committee to ascertain member interest

· Formation of a committee to plan and organise celebrations for the forthcoming 60th Anniversary of the Kingborough Bowls Club and suggestions for functions for same

Maureen Sculthorpe

SECRETARY

KINGBOROUGH BOWLS CLUB INC.

MINUTES OF THE 2010/2011 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT THE KINGBOROUGH BOWLS CLUB, 2PM ON 7 MAY 2011

CHAIRED BY PRESIDENT NOEL CASHION

PRESENT:


President Noel Cashion, Vice President Allen Sculthorpe, Secretary Stuart Traill, Treasurer Mike McHugo, Assistant Secretary Maureen Sculthorpe, John Lovelock, Trevor Govey, Margaret Hill, Pat King, Barbara Ross, Joan Sculthorpe, Norma Lovell, Mavis Gordon, Ken Hunt, John Rosevear, Barry Fleming, Kathleen Page, Terry Thompson, Roslyn Bridge, Peter Martin, Irvine Brooks, Brent Cracknell, Joyce Lapworth, Pat Lee, Peter Vantsant, Lee Connors, Philip Payne, Mick Slot, Gordon Cooper, Craig Griggs, Mavis Downing, Auriel Wolfe, Max Wills, William (Bill)  Wolfe, Elaine Wills, Lew Fletcher, Maureen Hynes, Gordon Hynes, Peter Meredith, Pamela Rosevear, Diane Fleming, Herman Kroon, Ian Cooke, Darrel King, John Shumack, Hilary Bennetto, Bob Bennetto, Margaret Thorp, Gary Taylor, Nona Clark, Desma Edwards, Irene Lovell, Jo Hey, Stan Smith, Greg Riley, Tony Clark, Pat Hansson, Margaret Behrens Peter Wright, Donald Hazell 

1.
Meeting opened at 2.05pm by President Noel Cashion.

2. APOLOGIES:

Tony Kerrison,  Verona Kerrison, Alex Stanelos, Geoff Price, Leonie Price, Tony Polley, Bob Smith, Geoff Hansson, Judy Hansson, Martin O’Brien, Mike Cawthorn, John Oates, Jeanette Oates, Tim Noar, Gavin Fenton, Jeff Jackson, John Lahl, Bob Webster, Jack McLean, Gordon Behrens, Shirley Maraldo, Karlene Beadle, Fred Shead, Lee Shead, Carleen Crane


PROXY VOTES:

	MEMBER
	PROXY VOTER

	Jeanette Oates
	Tony Clark

	John Oates
	Tony Clark

	Tim Noar
	Tony Clark

	Mike Cawthorn
	Mike McHugo

	Martin O’Brien
	Mike McHugo

	Carleen Crane
	Pam Rosevear

	Geoff Price*
	Shirley Maraldo     

	Leonie Price*
	Shirley Maraldo     

	Tony Polley
	Allen Sculthorpe

	Bob Smith
	Allen Sculthorpe

	Gavin Fenton
	John Rosevear


*    Invalid as proxy voter not present

3.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES:


Annual General Meeting held 2 May 2010


Moved Max Wills, seconded Bill Wolfe that the minutes of the AGM held 2 May 2010 be accepted.









Carried


Special General Meeting held 3 February 2011


Moved Bill Wolfe, seconded Gordon Cooper that the minutes of the SGM held on 3 February 2011 be accepted.









Carried

1. ANNUAL REPORT:

Moved Joan Sculthorpe, seconded Max Wills, that the Annual Report be accepted as presented.









Carried

2. ANNUAL FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR YEAR ENDING 31 MARCH 2011:

Treasurer Mike McHugo presented the statement and advised the meeting:

· $30,000 had been drawn down on the bank loan and $10,000 had been paid back.

· The finances of the club are now computerised and available to the auditor in MYOB format.

· Revenue for both the bar and the kitchen is up.

· Increased expenses during the year were mainly due to the purchase of new club jackets, increased BTS capitation fees and the club cleaning contract.

· A new deck at the rear of the club and heating in the dining room are to be progressed during the next year.

· $15,000 has been spent on matters associated with the construction of the new Indoor Centre, including $4,500 for a traffic impact assessment that was required by council.

· The club now has a new email address and a website is under construction.

John Shumack questioned the accounting practice regarding monies spent on renovations in the kitchen being entered in the books as an expense and not as capital. He also queried the reflection of the revaluation of the premises.

The Treasurer responded by saying that the kitchen renovations were only repairs and, as such, were not seen as improvements for capitalisation due to the fact that the Balance Sheet now truly reflects the current value of the clubrooms.

Moved John Rosevear, seconded Peter Wright that the financial report be accepted.









Carried

3. NOTICE OF MOTION: Life Membership – Peter Wright

Moved John Rosevear, seconded Terry Thompson that life membership be bestowed on Peter Wright. 




Carried without dissent

4. UPDATE – INDOOR BOWLS CENTRE: 

The Treasurer, Mike McHugo, advised the meeting that council planning approval had been given for excavation of the site.  He referred members to his report in the Annual General Report papers and that the Indoor Bowls Committee had recently met with MHA Julie Collins and Paul West from Kingborough Council, both of whom had provided letters of support for the project to assist with funding applications. 

5. ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS:

The Treasurer recommended that subscriptions for the coming year remain the same with an incentive of $20 off if subs are paid by 30 June 2011. He also recommended the introduction of a Family Membership# which would mean a 5% discount on normal subs for members.

Hilary Bennetto asked if novice bowlers fees will remain the same and whether they will be entitled to any discount. She was advised that fees will remain the same as last year and that they will not be entitled to any further discount.

Moved Peter Wright, seconded Trevor Govey that the recommendation for subscriptions be accepted.




Carried

# Family Membership defined as partners and children

6. HONORARIUMS FOR 2011-12:

It was recommended that honorariums for the next year be set as for the previous    year, i.e.:

President


$   250

Hon Secretary


$1,000

Hon Treasurer


$   700

Hon Assistant Treasurer
$   300

Providore


$   500

Ladies Secretary

$   200

Chair – Men’s Selectors
$   100

Chair – Ladies Selectors
$   100

Bar Committee
            $1,500


Moved Stuart Traill, seconded Pam Rosevear, that the recommendation be accepted.



Carried

7. ELECTION OF PATRON, OFFICERS OF THE CLUB AND CHAIRPERSONS OF SUB COMMITTEES FOR 2011-12:

Patron:

Moved Bill Wolfe, seconded Elaine Wills that Lew Fletcher remains the club’s patron.


Carried

Office Bearers Elected:

President



Allen Sculthorpe

Senior Vice President

Bob Smith

Vice President


Norma Lovell

Honorary Secretary


Maureen Sculthorpe

Honorary Treasurer


Mike McHugo

Honorary Assistant Secretary
John Lovelock

Honorary Assistant Treasurer
Fred Shead

Chairpersons – Sub Committees:

Bar Committee


Bill Wolfe

Greens Committee


no nominations

Social Committee (ballot)

Greg Riley

Tournaments



no nominations

Carnivals



Norma Lovell and John Rosevear

Bowls Secretary


Darrel King

Mid Week Pennant Selection
Peter Wright

Saturday Pennant Selection
Darrel King

8. APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR:

Moved Mike McHugo, seconded Stuart Traill, that Michael Briant LLB., FTMA be reappointed for the year.


Carried

9. CHANGES TO THE CLUB CONSTITUTION:

There were two Notices of Motion lodged in accordance with Rule 19(3) of the Club Constitution:

i)         to make uniform the selection processes for pennant; and

ii) 
to delete Rule 11 Female Members.

i) 
Stuart Traill, as the proposer, spoke to the first motion regarding a change of wording in the Constitution to make uniform the selection processes for pennant. This involves changes to Rules, 11, 19 and 63.  The proposed wording had been displayed on the Club Notice Board for the prescribed time prior to the meeting.

Mike McHugo seconded the proposal and the President put it to the meeting.

Carried

ii)       Maureen Sculthorpe, as the proposer, spoke to the second motion regarding abolition of Rule 11 and amendments to Rules 19, 61 and 63. These changes would abolish a Women’s Committee and introduce a Catering Committee. The proposed wording had been displayed on the Club Notice Board for the prescribed time prior to the meeting.

 Allen Sculthorpe seconded the motion and it was put to the meeting.

Carried

10. GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Jo Hey raised the matter of use of the club greens by non members. She stated that a couple had been using the greens on a regular basis and were members of another club. This generated discussion amongst members regarding the setting of green fees, special member entitlements and practicing times on the greens.


It was decided that Jo Hey will provide the board with the names of the couple so that a letter can be sent to them outlining club policy regarding greens use and that the status quo will remain as it appears to be an isolated issue.

· Tony Clark proposed a motion that B Grade players should play in either B Grade tournament games or Open games. Seconded by Brent Cracknell. The motion was put to a vote and defeated.

· Noel Cashion raised for discussion whether members wish to continue with cash prizes for winning tournaments or whether trophies and certificates/badges were required. The meeting agreed to continue with the status quo.

· Moved Herman Kroon seconded Gordon Hynes that greens should be reserved for team practice only from 4pm on Thursdays and that no tournament games should be played at that time. The motion was put to a vote and defeated. 

· Peter Meredith thanked outgoing President Noel Cashion for his contribution, counsel and friendship to club members during his time at Kingborough and wished him and his family all the best when he moves to Victoria.

There being no further business, President Allen Sculthorpe declared the meeting closed at 3.30pm

Allen Sculthorpe

President
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MINUTES OF SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT THE CLUB ROOMS

3 NOVEMBER 2011

MEETING OPENED:
7.10 pm

PRESENT:

Vicki Bannister,  Jim Beadle, Karlene Beadle, Gordon Behrens, Bob Bennetto, Hilary Bennetto, Irvine Brooks, Mick Cawthorn, Nona Clark, Tony Clark, Geoff 
Cockshutt, Lee Connors, Ian Cooke, Brent Cracknell, Robin Eaves, Desma Edwards, Melody Firth, Barry  Fleming, Diane Fleming, Jim Forbes, Trevor Govey, Stephanie Green, Geoff Hansson, Judy Hansson, Jo Hey, Margaret Hill, Ken Hunt, Gordon Hynes, Maureen Hynes, Pam Judd, Verona Kerrison, Darrel King, Pat King, Irene Lovell, Norma Lovell, John Lovelock, Shirley Maraldo, Peter Martin, Mike McHugo, James Millhouse, Jeanette Oates, John Oates, Kathleen Page, Dot Peterson, Frances Phillips, Leonie Price, Beryl Reeve, Bill Reeve, John Rosevear, Pam Rosevear, Allen Sculthorpe, Joan Sculthorpe, Maureen Sculthorpe, Fred Shead, John Shumack, Mick Slot, Alex Stanelos, Gary Taylor, Malcolm Taylor, Terry Thompson, Margaret Thorp, Stuart Traill, Peter van T’sant, John Walker, Robin Walker, Col Walton, Max Wills, Auriel Wolfe, Bill Wolfe,  Peter Wright.

APOLOGIES:

Mark Watterson, Derek King, Jeff Jackson, Herman Kroon, Craig Griggs, Barbara Ross, Brian Revell, Rosemary McHugh, Geoff Price, Martin O’Brien, Tony Verrier, Bob Smith, Roslyn Bridge, Bill Mus, Tim Noar, Alan Cody, Gavin Fenton, Lee Shead, Elaine Wills, Mavis Gordon, Tim McKenzie.

ACCEPTANCE OF PROXY VOTES:

Proxy votes were accepted for the following members:

Roslyn Bridge
held by Maureen Sculthorpe

Bob Smith

held by Allen Sculthorpe

Tony Verrier

held by Allen Sculthorpe

Martin O’Brien
held by Lee Connors

Geoff Price

held by Leonie Price

Rosemary McHugh
held by Maureen Sculthorpe

Brian Revell

held by Gary Taylor

Barbara Ross
held by Joan Sculthorpe

Craig Griggs

held by Mike McHugo

Herman Kroon
held by Mike McHugo

Jeff Jackson

held by Mike McHugo

Derek King

held by Alex Stanelos

Mark Watterson
held by John Oates

INDOOR BOWLS CENTRE PROPOSAL

Mike McHugo presented the background paper prepared for the meeting and discussed various points, including  Options1, 2 and 3 for financing the project.

He explained that, at this time, building approval had not been given by the Kingborough Council but should be received within the next month.

Questions and Comments from the Floor:

John Shumack:
Discussed the liability of the club and of those who would be signatories to the loan documents. It appears that whilst club members would not be liable for any default on a loan (because the club is incorporated), those members of the Board who sign documentation may be held liable. This matter is to be referred for legal advice in advance of any documentation for loans being signed.

Current government valuation of the club property has recently been received - $560,000.

Mike Cawthorn:
Stated that if the Kingborough Council were to provide the club with a loan to build the centre, then presumably the Council would wish to have security over the property. It was agreed that that would likely be the case.

Tony Clark:

Asked what the base of an indoor green consists of. It is metal.

Geoff Hansson:
Spoke of his concerns regarding the basis of the figures used to calculate the income to be generated from an indoor centre. He suggested that the projected income was over estimated and less than realistic and that this then impacted on the ability of the club to pay back any loan that may be taken out the build the centre.

Geoff asked what plan is in place to save our club if the loan cannot be serviced?

Bob Bennetto:

Stated that the whole community needs to be considered and that the Indoor Centre “needs to happen”. It should go ahead for the benefit of people who are not yet born.

Tony Clark:

Queried what is the worst scenario if the centre is built and the club is unable to meet its financial commitment to pay off a loan. He was advised that most likely the Kingborough Council would take over the assets of the club.

Mike Cawthorn:
Stated that we are only caretakers of the club for future generations.

Norma Lovell:

Stated that she has been talking to other bowlers and that locals will travel to the centre.

Peter Wright:

Asked if we will still apply for grants if we get a loan and was advised that the club will not be eligible for grants once we have started building.

James Millhouse:
Asked what is the lifespan of the synthetic playing surface – around ten years.

Jo Hey:

Asked if the surface the club is looking at is reversible. She was advised no. The surface being looked at is from Dales Indoor/Outdoor from England. Jo also asked if we get a grant can we pay off the loan. Answer was yes.

Terry Thompson:
Mentioned that St Helens Bowls Club has a synthetic surface that they are very pleased with and it is estimated that it will last around 15 years.

VOTING:


The following options were put to a vote:

Option 1:
Seek total borrowings of $650,000 from the Kingborough Council and commence the building of the centre.

Option 2:
Continue to apply for government grants to alleviate the need for additional borrowings.

Option 3:
Use the ANZ borrowings and complete stage 1, i.e. the installation of a synthetic green with the enclosure to be completed when funds become available.

Voting forms were distributed to enable a secret ballot and Fred Shead and Dot Peterson were scrutineers.

Option 1 was the clear preference of voters with a 93% majority.

Mike McHugo thanked members for their support and also advised that Lee Connors and Barry Fleming had accepted an invitation to join the Indoor Centre Sub Committee.

Allen Sculthorpe then thanked Mike and the Committee for their hard work in getting the club to this point.

CLUB CLOTHING:


A resounding “no” from those members present regarding a change to men’s trousers. There is to be no change at this time.

A discussion took place regarding tops. Mike McHugo explained that Uniform City (Hobart) would be approached regarding manufacture of KBC tops but that there may be a need for a slight change in design as the original design is held by Combat.

The problem with yellowing of the tops was also discussed.

Judy Hansson stated that the second lot of tops that had been bought by the club from Kombat were ok as they were made from polyester and that it was those made with a combination of polyester and cotton that had yellowed. A question was also asked as to the value of the current stock held. It appears that it is a significant amount as there are around 80 tops still in the cupboard.

Bob Bennetto said that there is competition between clubs trying to outshine others and “keeping up with the Joneses” and that it is not necessary to change our uniform.

Terry Thompson said he would like to see the black and gold stay as our club colours and was assured that this would be so.

Tony Clark suggested that any further orders for new tops should ensure that the material has UV protection. Members agreed.

MEETING CLOSED:  8.30 pm

               Allen Sculthorpe

            President
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MINUTES OF SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT THE CLUB ROOMS

8 DECEMBER 2011

MEETING OPENED: 7.10pm

PRESENT:

Fred Shead, Mike McHugo, Pam Judd, Hilary Bennetto, Stephanie Green, Rosemary McHugh, Roslyn Bridge, Beryl Reeve, Alex Stanelos,  Kathleen Page, Herman Kroon, Irvine Brooks, Gavin Fenton, Jeff Jackson, Lee Connors, Fred Kosi, Tony Verrier, Craig Griggs, Allen Sculthorpe, Maureen Sculthorpe, Barry Fleming, Peter Martin, John Rosevear, Melody Firth, Bob Bennetto, Donald Hazell, Bill Reeve, Norma Lovell, Vicki Bannister, Derek King, Pat Hansson, Max Wills, James Millhouse 

APOLOGIES:

Margaret Thorp, Dot Peterson, Carleen Crane, Pam Rosevear, Joan Sculthorpe, Ray Palmer, Margaret Hill, Peter van Sant.

ACCEPTANCE OF PROXY VOTES:

Proxy votes were accepted for the following members:

Allan Dare

held by Fred Shead

Lee Shead

held by Fred Shead

Philip Payne

held by Fred Shead

Jim Beadle

held by Fred Shead

Gary Taylor

held by Fred Shead

Ian Cooke

held by Alex Stanelos

John Oates

held by Alex Stanelos

Jeff Jackson

held by Mike McHugo

Mike Cawthorn
held by Mike McHugo

John Lovelock
held by Mike McHugo

Darrel King

held by Mike McHugo

Patricia King

held by Mike McHugo

Bill Wolfe

held by Mike McHugo

Auriel Wolfe

held by Mike McHugo

Mark Crawford
held by Mike McHugo

Tony Clark

held by Mike McHugo

Stuart Traill

held by Mike McHugo 

Tonia Dare

held by Maureen Sculthorpe 

Pam Rosevear
held by John Rosevear

FEEDBACK ON REQUEST FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE FROM KINGBOROUGH COUNCIL

Mike McHugo addressed the meeting and advised that representations had been made to the Kingborough Council and that the building approval  for the indoor centre was very close. It had been necessary to make a slight amendment to the original plan submitted.

Funding Scenario:

ANZ Bank



$300,000
confirmed

Kingborough Council


$350,000
confirmed 
over 15 years

Hazell Brothers



$190,000
confirmed
in kind work

Premier’s Grant



$  10,000
confirmed

Australian Sports Foundation

$  50,000
ongoing

Dept Veterans Affairs


$  40,000
unconfirmed

It has also been rumoured that Tim Walk intends to donate approx. $5K.




TOTAL

$970,000
There is a shortfall of $30,000

It is estimated that in kind support will reduce costs.

Vodaphone have also indicated an interest in being involved with the centre.

Naming Rights Sponsor:

One way of assisting with costs is to have a naming rights sponsor (eg. Vodaphone). This would not take away the centre being named for Donald Hazell as previously agreed by members.

John Schumack has offered his expertise in this matter and a proposal for potential sponsors will be put together and, once approved by the Board, will be sent out to various companies.

Recommendation:

That the club proceeds to build the centre as it is already generating interest within the local and bowling community. The number of participants will be crucial to its success and it is now known that the Hobart Indoor Centre’s future is not looking good (which will ultimately be to the benefit of Kingborough). If we go now, it is hoped that the centre will be operational by late April 2012.

Questions from Members:

Herman Kroon:


Does the cost of $970,000 include solar/wind power?





Answer:  No, neighbours also have to be considered.

Bob Bennetto:


Commented that solar power is the way to go – would reduce costs.

VOTING:

A vote was taken on the foregoing recommendation.

All in favour to go ahead with building the centre at this time.

MEETING CLOSED:
7.40pm

Allen Sculthorpe

President
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LIFE MEMBERS

Hazell
Donald


1996

Fletcher
Lew 


2004

Meredith 
Peter  


2007

Tabor
Keith  


2010

Wright
Peter


2011

Sculthorpe
Joan  


2004

Gordon
Mavis 


2008

Cockshutt
Elaine


2009

OBITUARIES

2011/2012

Colin BARRETT

Vivian LOVELL

OFFICIALS 2011-12 SEASON

Patron



Lew Fletcher

President 



Allen Sculthorpe

Senior Vice-President

Bob Smith (retired from position Jan 2012)

Vice-President


Norma Lovell


Hon-Secretary


Maureen Sculthorpe

Hon-Asst. Secretary

John Lovelock

Hon-Treasurer


Mike McHugo

Hon-Asst. Treasurer

Fred Shead

Bowls Secretary


Darrel King

(Men & Ladies)

Licensee



Allen Sculthorpe

Auditor



Michael Briant LLB  FTMA

CHAIR PERSONS OF SUB-COMMITTEES

Bar




Bill Wolfe

Indoor Centre


Mike McHugo

Catering



Elaine Wills

Carnivals



Norma Lovell / John Rosevear

Greens



John Oates

Mens Saturday Pennant

Darrel King

Ladies Thursday Pennant 
Carleen Crane

Mid Week Pennant


Peter Wright & Tony Chaffey

Club Tournaments


Michael Harris (men)






Elaine Wills     (ladies)

Social Committee


Greg Riley

Cards




Geoff Hansson

OPERATIONS

Bar Manager


Bill Wolfe

Groundsman


Geoff Cockshutt

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT REPORTS

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

What a year we have had, both on and off the green!

Our mens’ teams have performed well with the highlight being Division 2 regaining their place in Division 1 by finishing on top of the ladder. Although they missed out on winning the grand final, they achieved their main goal that they set themselves at the start of the season.

Divisions 2 Reserve and 3 had a mixed year, but managed to finish mid field, thereby avoiding relegation – a good effort considering they had risen two divisions in the previous two years.

Division 4 just missed finishing on the top of the ladder and made it to the grand final, but were unable to get over a very strong Orford team.

Division 5 had a great season, making it to the preliminary final.

Midweek teams had a good year with teams of 3 rinks on trial for the first time and Division 4 making it to the grand final.

Our ladies also had a very good year with teams in Divisions 1, 3, 4 and 5 and Divisions 1 and 4 playing off in finals. Division 1, unfortunately, lost the first final but Division 4 made it through, winning the grand final in atrocious conditions. They then went on to represent our club in the state finals in Burnie where they were very unlucky to lose the final by only one shot! Congratulations ladies, you have done us proud! We have never won a ladies state pennant. By the performance you put up this year, I feel that our first ladies state title is not far away.

Off the green, our dream of our very own indoor centre is fast becoming a reality. Congratulations to all concerned with the project, including Indoor Bowls Centre Committee Chairman, Mike McHugo, Project Manager, John Rosevear, major driving force and sponsor, Donald Hazell MBE, Committee Members Fred Shead, Barry Fleming, Lee Connors, Peter Martin, Gary Taylor and Site Foreman, Jim Beadle. I also extend my thanks to the many volunteers who have helped with painting and labouring on the project.

Throughout the season, there have also been several improvements made around the club:

· The installation of the new sinks at long last bring kitchen renovations to completion;

· The petitioning off of the end of the bar between the bar and games room, installation of glass shelving and Optix spirit dispensers and a new glass washer purchased and installed;

· Two air conditioning units installed in the Dining Room; and

· Tidying up of the front entrance to the club including the erection of new gates and a welcome sign.

Although much has been achieved this season, there is much more that needs to be done as the new season approaches. These things can only be possible with the help of our volunteers.

My thanks to all selectors, match managers, and umpires. In particular,  my thanks to the Chairs of Ladies’ and Men’s Selection, Carleen Crane and Darrell King. Darrel has also been Bowls Secretary this year for both men’s and ladies’ teams – a very big job along with his BTS commitments! Although his workload was huge, Darrel did his job in an extremely professional manner, sometimes in trying situations. A job well done Darrel!

To Green Keeper, Geoff Cockshutt, thank you for the presentation of immaculate greens and surrounds each week.

To Providore, Elaine Wills, my thanks to you and all your helpers in the kitchen for the preparation and serving of Rotary dinners, afternoon teas and the catering for numerous functions throughout the year. You have managed to raise over $30,000 for the club – another fantastic effort!

Thanks also to Bill Wolfe, Bar Manager. A wonderful effort once again with a small band of volunteers and staff who were used very sparingly. Bar turnover this year is a record amount in excess of $162,000, returning a profit of over $70,000 to the club. Well done to you as Bar Manager and your small band of dedicated and very hardworking volunteers.

Also, special thanks to the following people who have helped throughout the season:

Corporate Bowls:
Phillip and Janice Payne, Gavin Fenton, Bill and Auriel Wolfe, Bill and Beryl Reeve

Friday Night Raffles:
Greg Riley, Kathleen Page, Bill and Auriel Wolfe, Gavin Fenton, Margaret Hill, Frances Phillips

Friday nights, as always, have been very successful. Thanks to Bill and Auriel Wolfe for providing hot dishes throughout the winter months: curried sausages, chicken and scallops on the menu at a very affordable price! I would also like to acknowledge and thank the Petanque players for their support, particularly on Friday nights where they always have 8 or 10 people at their table.

My thanks to the maintenance crew including Mike Cawthorn, Tom Ferguson, Phillip Payne, Craig Griggs, Michael Steele, Kathleen Page and Jim Beadle.

Lastly, but certainly not least, thank you to my very hardworking colleagues on the Board of Management. With meetings sometimes going to almost 10pm (starting at 5.30pm) and an ever increasing workload, everybody has been kept very busy. Special thanks to Hon. Secretary, Maureen Sculthorpe, who took on the job after lack of nominations at the AGM last year and is not seeking re-appointment. She had an unbelievable workload but still managed to perform her tasks in a timely and professional manner.

I look forward to seeing many of you during the winter months playing at the Indoor Centre.

Good bowling!

Allen Sculthorpe

PRESIDENT

SECRETARY’S REPORT

There is a need for clubs such as ours to have the support of the community and sponsors. To this end, the club extends thanks to our sponsors this year:

	Banjos Bakery, Channel Court, Kingston

	Better Performance Car Centre

	Cascade Brewery

	Channel Auto Electrics

	Channel Marine

	Chemist Outlet

	Choices

	Coles Supermarket, Kingston Plaza

	CoOp Toyota

	DJ Mitsubishi

	Extra Space Storage

	Fehre Excavations

	Flight Centre

	Harcourts Kingborough & Huon

	Hazell Brothers

	Home Finishing Touches

	Kingston Auto Repairs

	Kingston Carpet Choice

	Kingston Florist 

	Kingston Landscape Centre

	Kingston Locksmith

	Kingston Mowers & Saws

	Leslie Vale Quarry

	Margate Supermarket & Bugsy's Take Away

	Saunders Signs

	Senator Catryna Bilyk

	Snuggle Down

	Total Eyecare


My thanks to John Walker who has again assisted the club by signing up new sponsors during the season and by re-signing current sponsors.

Thanks to the following members for their work around the clubhouse during the year.

	Allen Sculthorpe
	Maintenance of lighting throughout the building

	Allen Sculthorpe
	Rubbish collection and recycling every Thursday night

	Auriel and Bill Wolfe
	Providing bar meals during winter on Friday nights

	Beryl and Bill Reeve
	Cooking of barbeques for Corporate Bowls and for club functions

	Bill Wolfe
	Cooking of barbeques when Beryl and Bill were unavailable

	Craig Griggs
	Repainting of signage outside clubhouse doors

	Kathleen Page
	Gardening, window cleaning and assisting with Friday night raffles and draws

	Michael Steele
	Paintwork and repairs around the clubhouse

	Tom Ferguson
	Kitchen maintenance and painting

	Judy & Geoff Hansson
	Running Thursday night cards

	Deborah Smith
	Assisting in the bar at short notice and working the bar for Wednesday night darts

	Gavin Fenton
	Re-stocking fridges 

	Hilary Bennetto
	Writing articles each week during the bowls season for the Kingborough Chronicle

	Dot Petersen, Norma Lovell, Diane Fleming and Barry Fleming
	Organising and running social bowls each Friday afternoon during the season and for organising a trade table for members.

	Phil Payne and Gavin Fenton
	Running of corporate bowls on Friday nights.

	Roslyn Bridge
	Production and distribution of regular club newsletters


The above members do not normally get recognition for the functions that they have undertaken around the club, as they do not fit neatly into other sections of the Annual Report. This is why I feel it is important and necessary that they should be congratulated for their efforts and assistance. Without members like these, the club would have difficulty in meeting health and council regulations, would not be able to attract sponsorship 

Readers of this report will also find the above names regularly appearing in other reports for different reasons. It appears that out of approximately 150 members, only a handful are prepared to “have a go”. All members are asked to consider what they may do to help out. Don’t leave the work to just a few!

Congratulations to Mike McHugo and the Indoor Committee for their hard work in making the Indoor Centre a reality! As we go to print, the centre is scheduled for opening on 19 May and it is anticipated that we will  have a good roll out of members attending as well as some very special guests.

Special mention needs to be made of Life Member, Donald Hazell, and John Rosevear for their expertise and assistance in getting this project off the ground.

Again, Elaine Wills has excelled in her management of the kitchen and catering on behalf of the club.

Many thanks to those members who have assisted her by working in the kitchen on Monday nights for Rotary, on weekends for Mens’ Pennant afternoon teas and for functions that have been booked.

In particular, Mavis Gordon and Nona Clark are especially mentioned for their roles in taking on a supervisory role on a rotational basis with Elaine to cook meals for Rotary on Monday nights.

It would be remiss of me not to mention our contingent of Petanque players who regularly support the club on Friday nights.  Whilst this group may be small in number, they are big on support, buying up lots of raffle tickets etc. No wonder they often win a prize! 

Hilary Bennetto has done a fantastic job this year, single handedly taking on the job of “Club Reporter” to the Kingborough Chronicle. Congratulations Hilary! I think you have found a new vocation in life!

We have again this year received many compliments on the presentation of the greens during the season. At a Bowls Tasmania South meeting earlier in the year the quality of the bowls played throughout the tournaments held at our club was made special mention of. In particular, the way the greens were presented which enabled such excellent bowls to be played. Geoff Cockshutt is to be commended for his dedication to ensuring that we have such great greens to play on. Congratulations Geoff! You have our appreciation!

I wish to thank two new members of our club who have given me great personal support this year: namely Roslyn Bridge and Rosemary McHugh. Ros has also been responsible for the production of the club newsletter and I am sure members will agree she has done a first rate job. Thank you so much to both ladies.

Thanks to all who were supportive of the Bowls Tasmania raffle this year. Many thanks!  The net return to the club was around $600. 

Thanks also to Greg Riley, Kathleen Page, Auriel Wolfe, Frances Phillips, Gavin Fenton and Margaret Hill who have all, at some point, assisted at the club with raffles on Friday nights this year. Without the willing assistance of these members, we would find it difficult to continue these fund raising events at the club week after week. Thanks to all.

And, whilst I am at it, thanks to those members who support the club each Friday night just by being there in summer or winter – whether it is bowls season or not! Please remember, whilst we may not play bowls during winter (although this year may be a bit different) this does not mean that the club doesn’t have financial commitments in the form of a mortgage to pay or a power bill or water bill etc. Please consider this when you think that now the bowls season is over, you can forget about the club until next year! There are a few who still support us during the quieter months and without those members, we would not survive!

I would like to conclude by thanking the Board of Management who, during 2011/12, have worked extremely hard to ensure the viability of the club and to consolidate its assets. 

I not intend to nominate as Secretary this year and wish the new incumbent every success in the job.

Maureen Sculthorpe

HON. SECRETARY

TREASURER’S REPORT

It gives me pleasure to report that the Club has had a strong trading year and is in a sound financial position.

Whilst there was a small deficit overall for the year our trading resulted in a surplus of $28k which was depleted due to balance day adjustments for depreciation and the loss on the sale of the Clubhouse Shed to make way for the building of the Indoor Centre.

On the revenue side strong trading efforts were maintained in bar revenue, social committee and functions. In all these areas my thanks go to Bill Wolfe, Greg Riley and Elaine Wills for continuing to achieve excellent results. It must also be pointed out that donations and grants for the Indoor Bowls Centre (IBC) totalled $20k which has been used in the building of the Centre. Furthermore, the introduction of EFTPOS within the Club during the year has been well received by members and visitors alike.

Club expenditure included an alarming increase in energy costs. Whilst an energy audit was conducted during the season more work needs to be done to reduce these costs. Another $12k was spent on IBC set up costs (plans & drawings, consultants fees, printing costs, advertising, promotion and loan set up costs, etc) with $2,405 being refunded by Kingborough Council for building application fees. Further improvements to both the kitchen and bar areas were completed and two air conditioning units were installed in the main dining room area.

IBC building costs to date have been capitalised and generally cover an initial deposit for the synthetic green and shed fabrication and erection costs. Our mortgage loan has increased due to the drawdown of $300k from our bankers for the commencement of building works.

To achieve this result takes a lot of effort and my thanks go again to the ladies for their continued efforts in the kitchen, the bar staff who continue to provide excellent service to members and visitors, the Social Committee, Phillip Payne and Gavin Fenton with the business house bowls and Fred Shead for his work in completing the banking of takings each week.

My thanks also go to our sponsors and to, in particular, John Walker for his assistance with the maintenance of the signage around the Club.

The year has seen further growth in overall Club trading activities and with the IBC to commence operations later this month this trend is expected to continue. Obviously, due to increased borrowings to fund the building of the IBC, we will need to ensure that maximum utilisation of the Centre is achieved to enable us to meet operating expenses and loan repayment instalments as they fall due in the coming year.

Finally, with the endorsement of the Board, I recommend that subscriptions for the 2012/13 year be as follows:

Full Member




$240 ($20 increase)

Special Member



$120 ($10 increase)

1st year “Novice” bowler


$120 ($10 increase)

Petanque Member



$50 (no change)

Social Member 



$10 (no change)

Junior Member



Equal to STBA capitation fee (no change) 








These suggested increases have been brought about by the following:

· Continuing increased running costs being incurred throughout our operations (e.g. power, heating, green keeping, BTS capitation fees etc); and

· The decline in the number of volunteers willing to devote some time to the Club and thereby help reduce these running costs.

The suggested increases (by 8%) still enables our subscription rates to be very comparable to other southern Bowls Clubs and represents the first increase in two years. Furthermore, the family discount of 5% is still in place as is the $20 reduction in full memberships if paid by 30 June 2012. 

Mike McHugo

TREASURER

BOWLS REPORTS – 2011-2012 SEASON

OFFICIALS

Bowls Secretary 
Darrel King

(Mens & Ladies)
 

Men’s Saturday Pennant


Darrel King (Chair), Alex Stanelos (2), Trevor Govey (2R)                    Mike Cawthorn  (3), Gordon Hynes (4), Bill Wolfe (5)

Men’s Midweek Pennant:

Peter Wright & Tony Chaffey

Ladies Thursday Pennant:

Carleen Crane (Chair), Shirley Maraldo (1), Frances Phillips (3)




 Elaine Cockshutt (4) &  Raye O’Reilly (5)

COACHES & UMPIRES

Club Coach

Hilary Bennetto

Umpires
Ken Glasson, Trevor Govey, Gordon Hynes, Tony Kerrison, Verona Kerrison,  Mike McHugo, Geoff Price, and Leonie Price.

2011-12 SEASON HIGHLIGHTS

· Bowls Tasmania South B Grade 4’s won by Joyce Lapworth, Frances Phillips, Nona Clark and Lee Shead (Runners up in the State Title)

· DJ Mitsubishi Carnival  Division 4 Competition won by Dot Thompson (skip), Elaine Cockshutt, Jo Hey, and Maureen Hynes

· DJ Mitsubishi Carnival - Division 1 & Division 3 Competitions - runners up in their respective divisions.

· Ladies Division 4 won the Southern Pennant Grand Final and were Runners up in the State Final

2011 - 12  MEN’S PENNANT “TEAM OF THE WEEK” WINNERS

	DATE
	DIV
	TEAM
	Shots Up

	15/10/11
	Div 3
	Ian Cockshutt, John Rosevear, Allen Dare, Brent Cracknell
	26

	22/10/11
	Div 5
	Les Wicks, Ken Glasson, Malcolm Taylor, Tonia Dare 
	26.5

	29/10/11
	Div 2
	Mark Crawford, Ian Cooke, Mike Steele, Mike McHugo
	27

	12/11/11
	Div 2
	Tony Clark, Greg Riley, John Oates, Mark Watterson
	25

	19/11/11
	Div 2
	Mark Crawford, Ian Cooke, Mike Steele, Jeff Jackson
	25

	26/11/11
	Div 2
	Tony Clark, Greg Riley, John Oates, Mark Watterson
	18

	03/12/11
	Div 3
	Terry Thompson, Peter Martin, Roy Grimsey, Elwyn Pidgeon
	17

	10/12/11
	Div 2
	Derek King, Tony Polley, Alan Cody, Stan Smith
	24

	17/12/11
	Div 2
	Derek King, Tony Polley, Alan Cody, Stan Smith
	24

	14/01/12
	Div 2
	Mark Crawford, Jim Beadle, Mike Steele, Mike McHugo
	22

	21/01/12
	Div 2
	Tony Clark, Jason Fowler, John Oates, Mark Watterson
	36

	28/01/12
	Div 3
	Mike Cawthorn, Stuart Traill, Garry Taylor, Craig Griggs
	20

	04/02/12
	Div 2
	Mark Crawford, Ian Cooke, Mike Steele, Mike McHugo
	18

	11/02/12
	Div 2
	Tim Noar, Jason Fowler, Fred Shead, Phillip Payne
	27

	18/02/12
	Div 3
	Peter Martin, John Lahl, Roy Grimsey, Brian Martindill
	16

	25/02/12
	Div 2
	Tony Clark, Alex Stanelos, John Oates, Mark Watterson 
	19

	03/03/12
	Div 2
	Tim Noar, Jason Fowler, Fred Shead, Phillip Payne
	35

	17/03/12
	Div 2
	Tim Noar, Jason Fowler, Fred Shead, Phillip Payne
	25


MENS SELECTION COMMITTEE /BOWLS SECRETARY REPORT

Owing to poor health, I will not be standing for any position this year.

I wish to thank all selectors for their great efforts and tough decisions they had to make, always keeping the benefit to the club in mind before the division and, with the final results, those decisions proved to be correct.

I would like to congratulate Division 5 on their great effort this year. With a bit more support from some members, they could have finished on top of the ladder! I would also like to thank the ladies who played in Division 5 to help get us by.

I congratulate Shaun Woodward on his appointment to the new Indoor Centre Manager position and I wish him well.

I hope all members support the new complex and make Kingborough the best club in the south. I wish the club every success in the coming years and best bowling to everyone.

Darrel King

CHAIR OF SELECTORS / BOWLS SECRETARY

2011 - 12 LADIES PENNANT “TEAM OF THE WEEK” WINNERS

	DATE
	DIV
	TEAM MEMBERS
	Shots up

	18/10/11
	Div. 4
	Mavis Gordon, Pat Smith, Judy Hansson, Norma Cornford
	25

	27/10/11
	Div. 3
	Joyce Lapworth, Lee Shead, Nona Clark, Pat King
	26

	03/11/11
	Div. 1
	Norma Lovell, Vicki Bannister, Beryl Reeve, Leonie Price
	17

	10/11/11
	Div. 3
	Margaret Thorp, Frances Phillips, Joan Sculthorpe, Irene Lovell
	21

	17/11/11
	Div. 4
	Hilary Bennetto, Jeanette Oates, Diane Fleming, Pat King
	19

	24/11/11
	Div. 1
	Melody Firth, Auriel Wolfe, Stephanie Green, Leonie Price
	14

	01/12/11
	Div. 1
	Shirley Maraldo, Karlene Beadle, Elaine Wills, Desma Edwards
	17

	08/12/11
	Div. 4
	Elaine Cockshutt, Vicki Philp, Irene Lovell, Maureen Hynes
	18

	15/12/11
	Div. 5
	Dot Thompson, Maureen Sculthorpe, Joan Sculthorpe, Raye O’Reilly
	27

	12/01/12
	Div. 5
	Verona Kerrison, Barbara Ross, Rosemary McHugh, Norma Cornford
	23

	19/01/12
	Div. 1
	Melody Firth, Auriel Wolfe, Stephanie Green, Leonie Price
	21

	24/01/12
	Div. 3
	Pam Rosevear, Margaret Thorp, Carleen Crane, Dot Peterson
	13

	02/02/12
	Div. 1
	Shirley Maraldo, Karlene Beadle, Elaine Wills, Desma Edwards
	23

	14/02/12
	Div. 1
	Norma Lovell, Vicki Bannister, Beryl Reeve, Pat King
	19

	16/02/12
	Div. 4
	Elaine Cockshutt, Vicki Philp, Irene Lovell, Maureen Hynes
	15

	23/02/12
	Div. 4
	Elaine Cockshutt, Vicki Philp, Irene Lovell, Maureen Hynes
	11

	01/03/12
	Div. 1
	Shirley Maraldo, Karlene Beadle, Elaine Wills, Desma Edwards
	9

	15/03/12
	Div. 5
	Pam Judd, Ellen Ireland, Mary Forbes, Bill Mus
	31


LADIES SELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT

I am thrilled to present this report on behalf of the Kingborough Ladies for the 2011/2012 season.   The achievements of our Club this year have been tremendous with the Club winning the Division 4 Pennant Flag and Southern Title of Bowls Tasmania Fours.

Division 1 once again finished the season in 3rd place and lost to Claremont in the finals.

Division 3 had a disappointing last half of the season finishing 9th on the ladder.

Division 4 - what a season they had, finishing 2nd on the ladder and taking out the final against Rosny Park for the Southern Pennant, then travelling to South Burnie winning the first game by 39 shots against the North and losing the final against North West by 1 shot!  What a tremendous effort and well done to the ladies!   (Hilary Bennetto, Tonia Dare, Mavis Gordon, Ellen Ireland, Elaine Cockshutt, Vicki Philp, Irene Lovell, Maureen Hynes, Margaret Hill, Barbara Ross, Jeanette Oates and Diane Fleming)

A very big thank you to Shirley Maraldo for her support and encouragement to the ladies at South Burnie.  It was greatly appreciated by all.

Division 5  finished 6th on ladder and games were enjoyed by all.

The southern Title of Bowls Tasmania ‘B’ Grade 4’s was won by Joyce Lapworth, Frances Phillips, Nona Clark and Lee Shead;  The ladies also were runner up in the State Championship at South Burnie, winning their first game by 4 shots and losing the final by 8 shots.  Well done ladies.

Congratulations to DJ Mitsubishi Carnival competitors especially Division 4 players; Dot Thompson (skip), Elaine Cockshutt, Jo Hey, and Maureen Hynes taking out this division for our Club and to the Division 1, Division 3 players being runners up in their respective divisions.

Also congratulations to the winners of the interclub games.

To Geoff Cockshutt for the superb greens as always, thank you Geoff; and to Darrel King for his assistance as our Bowls Secretary for the year, thank you Darrel.

Also to the guys who helped us when we were in need of substitutes for pennant, thank you all.

I would also like to thank the selectors for a job well done;  Shirley Maraldo, Frances Phillips, Elaine Cockshutt, Raye O’Reilly.

To the incoming selectors my very best wishes for the 2012-2013 season.

Carleen Crane
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LADIES CHAIR OF SELECTORS

[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]



[image: image2]
MENS MIDWEEK

Kingborough entered teams in Divisions 2, 4 and 5 for the season.

With an initial list of over 40 players team selection presented no difficulties, but as the season progressed numbers dwindled and we had to rely on volunteers from the ladies to fill the Division 5 rinks.

Division 2 wins prior to the Christmas break were few, but after the New Year this division strung together a long run of wins and was close making the finals.

Division 4 had a very good season losing only two rostered matches, finishing second after completion of the roster. They played in the pennant final at Orford, only to be outplayed by a strong local team.

Division 5 had a difficult season as teams were constantly changed due to unavailability of players. However they maintained a good spirit and managed a few good wins towards the end of the season.

All players were thankful for the help given by the ladies who assisted with afternoon teas, especially  Kathleen Page.

Tony Chaffey      Peter Wright



MIDWEEK  SELECTORS

CARNIVAL REPORT

A very disappointing season in regard Carnivals in as much as entry numbers and it is hoped next seasons carnivals will be better supported particularly by our own members.

If it was not for visitors from other Clubs the Carnivals would have been cancelled and this would not be a good look for our Sponsors or indeed our Club.

We must thank our Sponsors Hazell Bros and Co-Op Toyota for their Sponsorship and indeed our Club for stepping in when one Sponsor did not participate this year.

However why numbers were down all STBA Registered Carnivals were undertaken on the registered dates. 

We owe it to our Sponsors to provide value for money 

To all members that did support our carnivals,  many thanks. 

To the incoming Chairperson we wish you well and hope you get the support you need in order to provide our Sponsors with value for money 

We thank all who have assisted in the Carnivals this season and a very special thanks to our Ladies in the Kitchen and to the Bar Staff. 

Norma Lovell           John Rosevear

                       CARNIVAL ORGANISERS

TOURNAMENT REPORT

Mens Winners and Runners Up

OPEN SINGLES

Winner




Tony Clark




Runner Up



Derek King

B GRADE SINGLES

Winner




John Lahl




Runner Up



Allen Sculthorpe

NOVICE SINGLES

Open to men and women novice bowlers

Winner




Peter Brokate





Runner Up



Roslyn Bridge




OPEN PAIRS

Winners



Alex Stanelos and Mike McHugo




Runner Up



Tony Clark and Mark Watterson

B GRADE PAIRS

Winners



Geoff Hansson and Bill Reeve




Runners Up



John Rosevear and Jim Beadle

OPEN MIXED PAIRS


Winners



Tony Clark and Shirley Maraldo




Runners Up



Trevor Govey and Desma Edwards




OPEN TRIPLES

Winners



Allen Sculthorpe, Jim Beadle and Bill Reeve



Runners Up



Michael Cawthorn, Max Wills and Stuart Traill

B GRADE TRIPLES

Winners



Peter Wright, Tony Chaffey and Gavin Fenton

Runners Up



Herman Kroon, Alan Dare and Brent Cracknell


 

OPEN FOURS

Winners



Alex Stanelos, Phillip Payne, Mike McHugo and Craig Griggs

Runners Up



Irvine Brooks, John Lahl, Gary Taylor and Barry Fleming




B GRADE FOURS

Winners



Mick Slot, Jeff Jackson, 
Terry Thompson and Craig Griggs

Runners Up



Irvine Brooks, John Lahl, Gary Taylor and Bill Mus




100 UP

Winner




Bill Reeve





Runner Up



Jeff Jackson 




2 BOWL HANDICAP

Winner




Fred Shead





Runner Up



Mick Slot




We started the season with the 100 Up, won by Bill Reeve and then Bill and Geoff Hansson won the B Grade Pairs. Billy Reeve continued his winning streak with another win in the Open 2 Bowl Triples, teamed up with Jim Beadle and Allen Sculthorpe.

Congratulations to John Lahl on his win in the B Grade Singles.

The Open Singles was won by Tony Clark and the game was a good effort by both players. It could have gone either way and then Tony got a 2 on the last end to win. Tim Noar marked the game. Tony has been runner up four times in this event. Great effort Tony!

The Novice Singles had four new players this year. They were Roslyn Bridge, Rosemary McHugh, Peter Brokate and Gina Hayes. Peter Brokate won the final against Ros Bridge. Good bowling to these four new players.

I would like to thank all players for getting games completed.

Thank you to Geoff Cockshutt for good greens.

Mike Harris

MENS TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR



Ladies Winners and Runners Up

OPEN SINGLES

Winner




Vicki Bannister


Runner Up



Leonie Price



B GRADE SINGLES

Winner




Kathleen Page




Runner Up



Pam Rosevear




OPEN PAIRS

Winners



Elaine Wills and Karlene Beadle




Runner Up



Norma Lovell and Leonie Price

B GRADE PAIRS

Winners



Irene Lovell and Margaret Thorp




Runners Up



Frances Phillips and Joyce Lapworth

OPEN TRIPLES

Winners



Shirley Maraldo, Elaine Wills and Desma Edwards


Runners Up



Vicki Bannister, Stephanie Green and Gail Garth

B GRADE TRIPLES

Winners



Frances Phillips, Kathleen Page and Pat King


Runners Up



Nona Clark, Mavis Gordon and Lee Shead








OPEN FOURS

Winners



Shirley Maraldo, Karlene Beadle, Elaine Wills, Desma Edwards

Runners Up



Melody Firth, Auriel Wolfe, Gail Garth, Kathleen Page




B GRADE FOURS

Winners



Mavis Gordon, Nona Clark, Verona Kerrison, Lee Shead


Runners Up



Joyce Lapworth, Dot Thompson, Pat King, Ellen Ireland


100 UP

Winner




Karlene Beadle







Runner Up



Leonie Price




2 BOWL HANDICAP

Winner




Kathleen Page





Runner Up



Elaine Wills

MAJOR / MINOR




Congratulations to all championship winners this season. Well done!

My thanks to Jo Hey and Pat King for help with this task this year. Weather and other outside influences have an effect on games and it has been difficult at times to ensure fairness to all players.

Next season the Match Committee and Board will need to take into consideration the new schedule for Champion of Champion games played in conjunction with Bowls Tasmania South games. To play in these games, you must have won that event in the current season at club level.  The closing dates for the Champion of Champion entries will need to be watched and games at club level completed in time to be eligible to enter the BTS games. It was rather disappointing for BTS when only about one third of clubs entered teams in their events this season.  

I would therefore suggest that the games for C of C be played first and then other club games played when these are completed. At the beginning of the season, the weather has a lot to do with games and when they can be played. I would like to propose that all games be played on Tuesdays, either before or after teams practice. I am sure that greens can be organised for longer playing times on those days. Some players find it hard to add an extra day to their already 2 days committed to bowls.  From my point of view, why should we not all have the opportunity to play in these games, particularly if we can only afford these 2 days already committed to bowls? It is also very hard to declare a date when rounds are to be played by. With so many other commitments with bowls etc., we found it just not practical!  We often found that a set date clashed with some other event. Not easy!  At this stage, I am unaware as to whether the new indoor centre will count in championships if needed because of bad weather conditions. This maybe something for the incoming Match Committee to look at. 

Elaine Wills

LADIES TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR

[image: image3.jpg]



SKIPS OF THE YEAR

 2011-12 SEASON
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MARK CRAWFORD

HILARY BENNETTO

Congratulations!

BOWLERS OF THE YEAR

 2011-12 SEASON


Winners:

Tony Clark & Elaine Wills

Runners Up:

Mick Slot & Karlene Beadle

Congratulations to all four bowlers!

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PROVIDORE / CATERING REPORT

Thanks to Mavis Gordon. Without you things would not have run so smoothly.  Thanks to all ladies and men helping with Rotary - some great teams and great results!  Rotary keeps the club running all year round and their patronage is invaluable.

We have not catered for as many functions this year but, to all who helped, a big thank you. Without your help these would not have been the success that they were. Well done to all!

Thanks to all members of the Catering Committee.  Your work has been appreciated by all club members. The more workers that put their hands up to help, the less work for each individual. We now have the new building to help pay for.

The Mens Pennant Saturday afternoon tea has gone well. Please make sure you find your name and working date  on the list in the kitchen on the notice board.  It is hard work for those left without all the help that is needed to get this task done easily and on time when someone does not turn up, I suggest that one person on each line makes sure that the other 3 or 4 know that they are required to work the next Saturday. This will help everyone. Thanks. 

The new mugs in the cupboard with the good cups and saucers are for PENNANT use only – men and ladies – please do not use them willy nilly as they will get broken and then we do not have enough for all players when we have multiple pennant teams at home. I have seen them being used outside, not a good practice. We look after our good things at home so why not at the club as well?

Most days the kitchen has been left clean and tidy, a few times there are mugs etc left to be washed up or put away. If everyone does their bit, it does not become a work load for others.

 Once again, thanks to all who have helped throughout the last year. I hope to see you in the kitchen again soon.

Elaine Wills

PROVIDORE AND CHAIR OF THE CATERING COMMITTEE

INDOOR BOWLS CENTRE REPORT

Members of the sub-committee have continued to worked very hard over the past twelve months to move the project on to its present state where the facility will officially open on Saturday, 19 May 2012. Several key activities occurred during the year and are summarised as follows:

· Conducted presentations at several Special General meetings of Club members during the year;

· Sought Club borrowings for the project via obtaining interest rate quotes from five major banks before obtaining confirmation of $300k and the best rate with our present bankers ANZ;

· With the in-kind assistance of Club life member Don Hazell undertook and completed preliminary excavation works including the initial plumbing and drainage requirements and the filling of hardcore; 

· Registered the Project with the Australian Sports Foundation to provide the incentive of tax deductibility for funds donated and commenced our fund raising drive in September 2011 (nearly $15k raised to date);

· Submitted plans and drawings to the Kingborough Council in late July 2011 for building approval, with approval being granted on 10 January 2012;

· Obtained a $10k grant from the Premier’s Sundry Grants Program;

· Obtained Kingborough Council approval for $350k borrowings on 28 November 2011;

· Confirmed Club members endorsement to commence building the Centre on 8 December 2011.

· Conducted discussions and lodged an application for $40k with the Department of Veterans Affairs for the purchase of the synthetic surface – advice recently received from DVA has indicated that their assessment timelines will not permit our application to be included. Therefore a further application will be made later in the year;

· Conducted discussions and lodged an application for $80k with the Department of Sport and Recreation for the purchase of the synthetic surface – decision due late April 2012;

· Commenced building works in February 2012; and

· Shaun Woodward appointed IBC Coordinator and commenced work on 20 April 2012.

As we are all aware over the past three months construction of the Centre has been undertaken and apart from the delay with the delivery of the synthetic green from England everything generally has gone to schedule. I would like to personally thank John Rosevear for his extraordinary skills in running and coordinating the building works amid a very tight timeframe.

Many of the building tasks were completed with the assistance of the following Club members:

Jim Beadle, John Rosevear, Don Hazell, Garry Taylor, Peter Martin, Barry Fleming, Tom Ferguson, Mike Steele, Mike Cawthorn, Fred Shead, John Lovelock, John Oates, Col Sherwood, Bill Reeve, Craig Griggs, Phillip Payne, Geoff Price and George Rahmanovic.

A big thank you goes to all of them and to the ladies as well who kept them fed during the days.

Again I would like to point out to members the magnificent contribution that has been made by our life member Donald Hazell MBE and his family. Without their efforts and contributions this project would not have been possible to achieve.

To my other sub-committee members namely, Peter Martin, Fred Shead, Lee Connors, Garry Taylor and Barry Fleming, thanks for your untiring efforts in seeing this project to completion. It has been both a pleasure and a privilege to work with people with such a diverse range of skills and expertise and an underlying dedication and willingness to meet all the challenges that have been put in front of us.

I would also like to congratulate and welcome Shaun Woodward to the Club as our inaugural Coordinator of the Centre. Shaun’s substantial experience obtained whilst working at the former Hobart Indoor Centre will allow the Centre to have an experienced and very competent Coordinator in the very important early setting up and bedding down stages of the Centre’s development. 

In conclusion the opening of the Centre will enable our Club to be the only Bowls Club in southern Tasmania to have such a facility. This is indeed a wonderful achievement and something that all members should be very proud of. Accordingly, I would like to issue the following challenges to all of you:

1. Spread the word about your Club, what it has and how proud you are of it; and

2. Use the Centre as much as possible and encourage other bowlers you know to come and use the Centre as well.

In the end the Centre has been built because you wanted it – the task now for all of us is to ensure it is used to its capacity and thereby provide financial viability for many years to come.

Mike McHugo

CHAIRMAN INDOOR COMMITTEE

BAR COMMITTEE REPORT

What a tremendous year!  We have had a record turnover from the bar – over $160,000 returning over $70,000 profit back to members.

Bar Manager, Bill Wolfe, has done a fantastic job – always keeping the bar well stocked, clean, tidy and open when required.

We didn’t get off to a very good start with the departure of Jeff Williams to the mainland and the retirement of Mike McHugo and Geoff Price from bar duties. However, thankfully, our regular volunteers were more than up to the challenge, working longer, harder and more often to fill the void.

Mike Cawthorn and Gordon Hynes have been busy Monday nights with our weekly Rotary Club dinners as well as helping wherever else they may be required.

Kathleen Page has been responsible for Tuesday Ladies Practise days until close and Wednesday Midweek Pennant until close as well as helping out at other times if she is required, often at short notice!

Bill Wolfe, himself, is anchorman on Thursdays for Ladies Pennant until late in the day.

Fridays and Saturdays are handled by staff with assistance from our regular volunteers.

Other volunteers who help where they can include Jeff Jackson, Jasmine Wolfe (Bill and Auriel’s granddaughter) and Deborah Smith (Vicki Bannister’s daughter).

Thanks also to Mike McHugo, Chairman this year of the Bar Committee meetings, Maureen Sculthorpe who has been responsible for minutes of the bar meetings, rosters and assistance behind the bar when required.

Also thanks to Gavin Fenton for helping Bill with the re-stocking of the fridges.

A great team effort from all our volunteers, resulting in a fantastic return for our club. All these volunteers work tirelessly for our club but they need more help! If you are able to assist in anyway, please let Maureen, Bill or myself know. Any help you can give would be very welcome.

Allen Sculthorpe

LICENSEE

PETANQUE

A quiet year to be frank, (or Richard or Fred). Despite getting some reasonable local publicity we only have a hard core of 10 members as yet and until that increases then affiliation with Petanque Tas is not on the cards.

That's not to say The Pentanquers don't have a good time and we had our first Bowls member come down for a try this month!  Come and have a go as well. We have all the gear you'll need.

Coaching from the Sandy Bay Petanque Club has improved our game no end and we take this chance to thank them for their support. and encouragement.

We keep on keeping on, hoping to attract new players, and of course winning the Friday night raffles with some regularity, much to our delight!

Friday evenings around 4:30 pm or Sundays around 2:00pm, weather permiting, will find us on the terrain.


So It's Petanque to you and Boules from us ……..The Petanquers

Rod Miller

PETANQUE CLUB

SOCIAL

Thursday Night Cards 

Thursday night tournaments are still popular with euchre players with some of the regulars coming from the Eastern shore and Huon areas along with others coming from closer to our club.

These evenings have been running continually for more than twelve years, every Thursday night with a 7.30pm start with the exception of a five week break each Christmas. Some of the players have regularly played since Lew Gordon started it in 1999. We sincerely regret the loss of two of our regular players due to ageing and ill health, those being Lew Fletcher and Pat Hansson and also the sad passing of Peggy Lipscombe.

Apart from all the fun and laughter during the games, these nights help to gain some revenue for the club. We very much appreciate and thank the helpers who regularly bring and present supper each night.

We would like to particularly thank Allen and Maureen Sculthorpe for their help this year for setting up tables etc. in the room each week, the bar staff for providing iced water, glasses etc. and also a special thanks to Greta Murray who kindly takes over the running of the evening during the periods we are away.

We welcome any euchre players who would like to come and join in the fun.

Thanks again to all those who participate and contribute to make a great evening for all to enjoy.

Geoff & Judy Hansson

ORGANISERS

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE 2011/12

OFFICERS

Public Officer for Kingborough Bowls Club Inc for 20011/2012 as required under the Associations Incorporation Act 1964 was the Hon Secretary, Maureen Sculthorpe of 78 Slatterys Road, Electrona 7054.

Corporate governance was conducted on behalf of the Club by an honorary elected Executive and a Board of Management as required under the Constitution of the Kingborough Bowls Club Inc dated March 2009 and amended May 2011.

Those officers were:-

	President
	Allen Sculthorpe
	78 Slatterys Road, ELECTRONA 7054

	Senior Vice President
	Bob Smith

(retired Jan 2012)
	4 Quiberon Court, MARGATE 7054

	Vice President
	Norma Lovell
	28 Scenic Drive, KINGSTON  7050

	Honorary Secretary
	Maureen Sculthorpe
	78 Slatterys Road, ELECTRONA 7054

	Honorary Treasurer
	Michael McHugo
	3 Kulgoa Place, BLACKMANS BAY 7052

	Honorary Asst. Secretary
	John Lovelock
	45 Bayton Street, KINGSTON  7050

	Honorary Asst. Treasurer
	Fred Shead
	4 Adelie Place,  KINGSTON 7050


OBJECTIVES OF THE CLUB

The objectives of the Club are to: 

· maintain and conduct a club of non political character and to provide a club house, bowling greens and other facilities for the convenience, recreation, fellowship and general use of members;

· provide social and sporting activities for members to be undertaken in a safe and convivial environment;

· affiliate with Bowls Tasmania and encourage members to participate in all events offered and 

· encourage the advancement and best interests of the sport of lawn bowls and the engendering of fraternal feelings amongst bowlers, members and visitors.

CODE OF ETHICS

All members are expected to be conversant with and abide by the Constitution and Rules of the Kingborough Bowls Club Inc., as well as the Rules and By-Laws of the game of lawn bowls as decreed from time to time by Bowls Tasmania South, Bowls Tasmania and Bowls Australia.

All bowlers who are members of Kingborough Bowls Club are required to portray at all times bearing and discretion, good sportsmanship and the camaraderie that is expected of all participants in the sport of lawn bowls.

ROLE  OF THE BOARD

The role of the Board in defined in the Constitution of the Kingborough Bowls Club Inc.  The overall role, powers and functions of the Board can be defined as ....”the control and management of the general and financial affairs of the club”.

BENEFITS

Benefits paid during 2011-12 to officers and officials of the Club were:-

President


$   250

Hon Secretary


$1,000

Hon Treasurer


$   700

Hon Assistant Treasurer
$   300

Ladies Providore

$   500

Chair – Men’s Selectors
$   100

Chair – Ladies Selectors
$   100

Bar Committee

$1,500


MEMBERSHIP

The following are financial membership (including “life” members) details as at 31 March 2011.





2008
2009
2010
2011
2012

Full members


  134
  141
  144
  153      148

Special members

      8
    10
      9
    20
      6

Social members

    60
    45
    44
  109
    69

Junior member

      1
      0
      0
      0
      0

AUDITOR

Michael Briant  LLB., FTMA.

HON. LEGAL CONSULTANTS

Page Seager Lawyers , Hobart

Licences and Permits

Registered office & greens:


1615 Channel Highway,  MARGATE  Tas 7054

Address for service of notices:

PO Box 42,  MARGATE   Tas  7054

Date of incorporation: 


18/8/1980 

Certificate of Incorporation No:

462

ABN: 





35 916 407 706.

Gaming Permit No:
                                    53550 

Liquor Licence No: 



72001775

Freehold property:



 1.55 ha 

POST BALANCE EVENTS

The Board considers that there are no significant post balance events that would materially affect the financial statements that have not been disclosed in the books of account and other documents presented to the auditor, and on which the auditor’s opinion is based.

 Allen Sculthorpe


   Maureen Sculthorpe

          HON PRESIDENT




       HON SECRETARY

6 May 2012

DIV 4 Ladies Winners of the Southern Flag: 


Back l-r: Ida Jones, Ellen Ireland, Norma Cornford, Vicki Philps, Irene Lovell, Elaine Cockshutt, Barbara Ross, Tonia Dare, Diane Fleming


Front l-r: Maureen Hynes, Hilary Bennetto, Margaret Hill, Mavis Gordon, Jeanette Oates











Diane Fleming was all smiles after receiving her medal when the Ladies Div 4 team won the Grand Final at Bucks





John Lahl


B Grade Singles Winner 2011-12









